TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 13th May 2012
Meeting started 7.10pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Beverley Robinson

Councillor Ruth Crompton 
Councillor Raymond Clough
Councillor Paul Reyner



Clerk Adele Waddington 


Also Present

County Councillor Mike Calvert
Apologies

Councillor Steven Wilcock, Councillor Adrian Foulkes, Councillor Karen Plumb
Minutes

The minutes of the Annual Parish meeting of the 9th May 2011, were approved and signed correct, 
Proposed by Councillor Robinson, seconded by Councillor Hartley.      

Chairpersons Report

Chairperson Hodgson said that it was a very good year with less complaints from residents than in recent years.  The residents of Hollin Hall now seem the be resigned to the fact that the housing development at the old mill is proceeding until completion.
Accounts of the previous year
The Statement of Accounts (Section 1) contained in the Annual Return for the year ended 31/03/12, presents fairly the financial position of the council and its income and expenditure, or properly presents 
receipts and payments, as the case may be, for the year ended 31/03/12. Total =£3974.25 were seen by all members of the Parish Council. £9611.46 has been spent, and there was £7837.27 income.
Approved Chairperson Hodgson, Seconded Councillor Crompton. Put to vote, all in favour.

School Governor Report 
Cllr Wilcock is the current school governor, but was unable to attend the meeting.  CCllr Calvert expressed his satisfaction at Cllr Wilcock’s presence at the school meetings advising that his has a great input.

Finance
The Clerks salary was discussed.  It was proposed by Cllr Hartley that Adele should receive a pay rise equivalent to the rate of inflation, which currently stands about 4%.  This would increase the salary from £260 to £270.40 per calendar month.  This was seconded by Cllr Reyner.  Put to vote, all in favour.  
Borough Councillors Report

CCllr Calvert thanked the Parish Council for their support in outstanding issues during 2011, and advised that he has resigned his position with the Borough Council.  CCllr Calvert has had recent health issues and is currently residing outside of the area.  The new Borough Councillors are, Margaret Foxley, Paul White and John Hesketh.  CCllr Calvert has advised that he will take any Borough Council issues to his colleagues if they are unable to attend the meetings.  Cllr Clough suggested that the new councillors be invited to the next Parish Council meeting to introduce themselves.  CCllr Calvert advised that PBC provides 15% of services and LCC provides 85%.
Meeting Closed   7.20pm
12
